LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 8th FEBRUARY 2013 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (chairperson), David Higham, Ste Hunt, Tommy Hutchinson, Rishi Jain (social inclusion officer), Abbie Johnson (ticket office). Ian Littlewood, Ian Pickett & Dave Smith.
APOLOGIES
Colin McCall (DLO)

ACCESS AUDIT

· Prior to the Committee meeting, we welcomed Andrew Parkinson (operations manager) and Ged Poynton (stadium manager) who gave us an update on the recent access audit that was commissioned by the club. The club have a preference to remain and refurbish Anfield but are still in the early stages of discussion with various groups before any designs are tabled. As part of any redevelopment, the club are hoping to provide disabled supporters with above and beyond the minimum requirements as laid down by DDA and guided by LPF. Ged and Andrew offered to keep us up to date with any further developments, and assured us that they are more than happy to attend meetings with us when it is necessary to discuss this. 

MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· The banner template is being looked at by the designers, with a change of backing picture in mind. Rishi will then feed back to us before any commitment is made.

· The LDSA membership card is progressing and hopefully this may be resolved quickly to enable the manufacture of new credit card type. Initial cost is likely to be £1.50 per card; this will be offset against the membership fee of £5. 
· The tribute to Alan Martin, an LDSA member who passed away in December is now posted on the website.
 TICKETING UPDATE
· There are still tickets available for the games with Zenit at home and Wigan away.
· There have been a number of vacant wheelchair bays at recent home games. A discussion was held about the sell back of those tickets to users who could not attend the game due to matters beyond their control. Presently, no system is available to inform people of late availability of tickets.
DLO UPDATE
· Rishi informed us that Colin (DLO) has now returned at work and we agreed that we look forward to seeing him at our next meeting. 

· Rishi established that the member data base is the property of LDSA. This gives us more flexibility to contact members, although this will be restricted.
FANS COMMITTEE
· The relationship between the LDSA, the Supporters' Committee and the club was discussed with Andrew Parkinson and Ged Poynton. It was made clear the LDSA will be consulted over disabled matters.

PLAYER OF THE YEAR

· The Reds Bar has been booked for the POY function on 16 May.
· The entertainment for the evening is in the process of being procured.
· Rishi is liaising with the relevant personnel over possible ex-players/legends appearing as well as president David Fairclough. 

· As it is the 10th anniversary of the LDSA in December, we considered inviting all past presidents to attend together with Jodi Unsworth and anyone else who has significant association with us.
AOB

· Gill Derbyshire is to be invited to the next meeting to advise on details of the next member’s sale and how it is to proceed.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday, March 9, 2013 in Reds Bar. Rishi/Colin to book the function room. 
· If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com
